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April 26, 2017

Winding Lane/Stony Corners South Sanitary Sewer Extension Project — Lateral
Stub Location Meetings

Subject:

Dear Resident:

At its April 13, 2017 meeting, the Avon Water Pollution Control Authority (AWPCA) voted to
approve the Winding Lane/Stony Corners South sanitary sewer extension project. With that
vote, Engineering staff need to determine lateral stub locations for each property to be

served. The lateral stub is that portion of the mainline sewer project that facilitates the
connection to the public sewer for each property. The endpoint of the stub is typically located
along the frontage of each property very close to the front property line (also known as the right-
of-way line). The purpose of this letter is to request all such property owners to contact the Avon
Engineering Department to set up an appointment time to meet with Engineering staff.

Each meeting is expected to take between 15 and 30 minutes. The goal of the meetings is to
determine the most logical and cost effective route for the sanitary sewer lateral at each
residence. To meet this goal, Engineering staff will need to understand the various items to
consider, such as:

¢ Location of the existing septic tank

s Location of the exit point of the sewer pipe from the house

¢ If there are plumbing fixtures in the basement

e Location of trees, landscaping, and other factors that will impact the lateral trench

location

¢ Homeowner concerns
At the conclusion of the discussion, the lateral stub endpoint will be determined and a wooden
stake with the top painted green will be put at the intended lateral stub end location. This will be
the reference point that the contractor doing the construction will work to. If for some reason
you decide at a later date that you want to consider a different location, please do not move the
stake without speaking with the Engineering representative.

Based on past experience, not everyone receiving this letter will set up a meeting
appointment. For those properties, Engineering will take our best estimate of the logical location
and install the stake.

We would like to have all of the meetings completed before the contractor begins construction
which is currently estimated to be May 15, 2017. Our hours of operation are from 8:30 am to
4:30 pm Monday thru Friday. You may make your appointment by phone by calling 860-409-
4322 and speaking with either Suzanne Essex or Matt Brown. We look forward to hearing from
you.

Sincerely,

s & 5O

rence E. Baril, P.E., GISP
Town Engineer
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